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One man is in the Canyon County Jail after a homicide early this morning in the 12000 block of 

Trinidad Street.  

Officers arrived at the home after receiving a 911 call at 5:30 a.m. reporting a shooting. Upon 

arrival, one victim was discovered, and the suspect had left the scene. The victim was transported 

to the hospital, but sadly the 21-year-old man passed away. The shooting was a result of a 

domestic disturbance and is an isolated incident. 

The suspect has been identified as 33-year-old Felix Santiago-Torres. After the incident, the 

suspect drove to the Nampa Police Department where he was detained without incident by NPD 

and later transported to CPD.  

Santiago-Torres is charged with first-degree murder.  

“I am saddened about this senseless act of violence that resulted in a young man being murdered. 

My condolences are with the family during this difficult time, and I am sure that justice will be 

served,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 

If you or anyone you know is involved in a domestic violence situation, seek help by contacting 

your local police department or organizations like Advocates Against Family Violence 208-459-

6330.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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